Cycle Carriage on Trams 
Message of 21 July 2011 to Hugh McClintock (Pedals) from Councillor Jane Urquhart, 
Portfolio Holder for Transport and Area Working, Nottingham City Council, in response to renewed request from Pedals for the introduction of general access for bikes (other than folding bikes, already permitted on the NET) on the two NET extension routes due to be completed in 2014
Hi Hugh,

I have now got some information back in respect of this issue.

Both Greater Manchester and South Yorkshire Passenger Transport Executives have in the last couple of years undertaken detailed analysis to consider the potential to remove the ban on the carriage of bicycles on Manchester Metrolink and Sheffield Supertram respectively. In both cases the review concluded that the ban should remain. 

The key overriding concerns regarding the carriage of bicycles relates to:   

· Safety – a bicycle, whether restrained by hand or by straps, and in a specially designated area, introduces a hazard with sharp protrusions. This hazard would be on a tram which has high levels of acceleration and deceleration and which is capable of sudden breaking which could cause the bike to fall and hit a passenger or a passenger to fall onto the bike and cause injury.  Under UK safety legislation the tram operator would be liable for any injuries sustained.  There is also the potential for claims from other passengers for soiling of clothes from oil, mud etc. 

 
· Capacity – UK tram systems tend to be used heavily throughout the day and it is therefore difficult to identify “off-peak” periods – this is the case on NET Line One and can be anticipated to be the case with Phase Two, especially with tramstops serving the QMC and the University.  If an area with restraining straps was introduced on the trams, it would require a reduction in the number of seats and space available for passengers, adding to congestion issues, and would most likely need to be shared with wheelchair users, leading to conflicts in priority.  It should be noted that Nottingham’s trams are narrower than those in Manchester or Sheffield, making it more difficult to accommodate a designated area. 

 
· Cost – the modification or bespoke provision of trams to accommodate a designated area with restraints would result in significant cost which, as researched in Manchester, could not be recouped over the life-cycle of the vehicles, even if a significant premium charge was introduced for the carriage of bikes. There could also be additional operating costs in enforcing any operating procedures and addressing safety matters.       
In looking at Line 1 and planning for lines 2 and 3, the Council has considered the findings of the Manchester and Sheffield analysis and does not intend to alter the current ban on bicycles on the NET system. This is consistent with the circumstances on all modern tramways in the UK. The Council is however focussing on ensuring effective and safe interchange between cyclists and NET.  

I know that this is not the outcome that you would have preferred, but I feel that this issue has been thoroughly researched and that we have considered it before coming to the same conclusions as Manchester and Sheffield.

Jane Urquhart, Portfolio Holder for Transport and Area Working, Nottingham City Council
